PPCMA Update 08-07-09
Dear PPCMA Members:
PPOA Board Meeting (08-06-09)
President Lynda Tomlinson opened the meeting with all Directors except Cissy Wilson present. It was also noted that PPOA Security had a noticeable presence with uniformed officers stationed around the ballroom. The crowd was large, with about 100 members in the audience.
Lynda opened the meeting by saying that her recent Columns article was intended to provide a response containing fair criticism on public reports about confidential personnel information. She now believes her article was read outside of context as a personal attack on a member. She apologized for any misunderstanding, stating that it was never her intent to disparage any member and that a handwritten apology to that member had been sent. Lynda expressed a desire to put the incident behind us and work diligently once again toward the betterment of Pecan.
She reported on recent rains and calls as a result of flooding.

Dick Roan reviewed state and local development regulations, stating the final plat approval has not been granted by the county for the Landings. The county intends to enforce all regulations. He personally plans to ask the Anthonys in next week’s hearing to stop current work on the Landings until such time as the county has approved the development. He further emphasized that the county does have the ability to issue both a cease and desist order or an injunction.

Members are reminded that the Landings will be discussed in next Monday night’s County Commissioners hearing. The meeting begins at 7:00 pm at the Justice Center. PPOA Board members plan to attend and any concerned members are encouraged to also come to this public hearing.

Minutes from the July Board meeting were approved.

The GM reviewed PPOA financials through June along with a full year forecast. Please click the link below for details.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Financial_Information/June_09_Financials___Forecast.pdf
Don McComas asked when our quality of life will change due to the cuts. Michael responded that will be over time, due to $300K less payroll.

There were no presentations or appeals.

A change to the AFE process was approved, allowing AFEs to be placed on the web. Specific bids and the name of bidders will be removed.

A Human Resources Committee Resolution was approved by a 4 to 3 vote, despite the fact that Bylaws had been unable to reach a consensus on the language.  John McComas, Jim Miller, Tom Roman and Don Crocker voted for approval, with Robo Robinius, Frank Andrews and Marv Jensen voting against. The plan is for committee signups, with sheets now at the Front Desk, to be obtained over the next two weeks and a chairman identified. Once the committee is staffed, they will be able to make suggestions to the Board on potential changes to the Resolution. No copies of the HR Resolution were made available. PPCMA has requested a copy and will add it to our web site once obtained.
Don Crocker apologized to PPOA employees, stating private personnel matters have been discussed in a public way. He assured employees that the Board is still in charge and that the HR Committee will function in the same way as all other committees, at the pleasure of the Board.
Approval was given to modify the Bereavement Policy to allow the GM’s assigns to handle notices in his absence (i.e. nights or weekends).
AFE approvals for repairs to the freight elevator ($13,600) and the Precision Approach Path Indicator (PAPI) at the Airport ($4,000) were given.

Four Bylaws amendments proposed by members were sent by unanimous Board motion back to Bylaws for further review of language and dialogue with the members proposing them, even though Bylaws has already recommended three of them be put forth. It was noted that two of the four amendments were modified by the authors. Former Board member and author of one of the amendments, Chester Howard, spoke up and reminded the Board that per the Bylaws, the Bylaws committee simply has 45 days to make an up or down recommendation. Michael said they would get a legal opinion as to the process. It was noted that these items would make the next ballot even if the Board were to vote against them, if 50 signatures were to be obtained by the authors.
A Food & Beverage Committee and Resolution were both approved. Robo Robinius said the purpose of the committee is to dispel the myth that F&B cannot make a profit. The committee will look for increased sales and service opportunities, along with increased outside catering business.

An Abusive Communications Policy was unanimously approved, which will allow the Board to send a letter to a member that they believe has communicated with them (email, calls, letters, comments) in an abusive manner, requesting that they re-phrase their request in a more civil manner so that they can respond. Should a second occurrence follow, the member will be referred to Security for punitive steps such as fines under Chapter 12 of the R&Rs. 

Chris Lawry spoke up and said for the Board to approve such special remedies for themselves is uncalled for and a disgrace. He said such criticism is part of being in the public spot light and they, like everyone else, have rights and remedies under the U.S. Constitution. He said it is wrong for Directors to elevate themselves above the constitution. He suggested Directors get out of the kitchen if they can’t take the heat.
Andy Scoggins rhetorically asked, why would anyone want to abuse the Board?

Robo said he did not want to take away anyone’s constitutional rights, but he would not respond to anyone that called him an idiot.

An unidentified member in the audience asked who will decide what is abusive. He cited Lynda’s previous Columns article that has received so much discussion as a case in point, saying that criteria and guidelines as to exactly what constitutes abusive communication is needed. 
Lynda said foul language would constitute abuse. She added that the policy only applies to letters, calls, comments or emails to the Board or management. The policy would not apply to newsletters or the discussion forum.
A motion passed to name Doug Crumrine as Vice Chair of the Airport Committee. Also, a motion passed to replace Wally Frazier with Lynvol Arthur on Infrastructure.

Changes to Security related R&Rs (house numbers, use of meeting rooms and firearms discharge) were not acted upon since proper review had not been finalized. 

Changes to the Golf R&Rs were sent by motion back to the committee since proper forms had not been submitted with the request. 

Motions passed to name George Coker Vice Chair of the Communications Committee, and expand the committee by one member to allow for JoAnn Matthews to join, who will assist in editing the PPOA newsletter. Robo Robinius voted against both motions.

A Management Report was made by Michael Bartholomew. He mentioned the selection of a seal coat product by Infrastructure. Also, an insurance check for $22,572 has been received for a claim filed as a result of recent lightning damage. Budget preparation is underway with department heads. 

Michael said he had looked into a question raised last month by member Roland Russell regarding PPOA’s annual collection of a $6/member TABC Fee, which raises about $16,000 per year. He has now checked with TABC and the fee is no longer required. It will likely be discontinued, which will mean drink prices may have to go up to offset the $16,000 per year. PPCMA would like to personally thank Mr. Russell for bringing this issue to the attention of PPOA management! 
Michael reviewed a number of upcoming clubhouse events (see the Columns for details).

Open Session (Members were required to fill out question cards in advance, to be recognized.)
Roland Russell said he agrees with Michael regarding the TABC fees.

Gardner Davis said he would like to see things like the AFEs go out in time for members to have input.

Percy Hayes asked how was Google able to gain access to Pecan Plantation and photograph our homes, cars and children. Michael said he did not know. Percy advised the Board that other communities have complained to Google and had such photos removed from the web. He recommended PPOA do the same thing. Michael agreed to look into the matter.

Allene Gourley said she had heard that at a recent committee meeting Mitch Tyra had informed members that a lawsuit has been filed against PPOA by the family of the man that drowned at the Marina. She asked if that is in fact true and what is PPOA’s insurance coverage and deductible. She emphasized that any time a major lawsuit is filed against the association members would at least like to know of the filing. She further asked how many other lawsuits are out there. Lynda confirmed that a lawsuit has been filed. It is being handled by the insurance company, who had asked that it not be made public knowledge. PPOA had no option and she said Mr. Tyra should not have mentioned it. Michael said PPOA has a $5 million liability policy but did not respond on the deductible or how many other lawsuits may exist. He went on to say that our lawyer has said HOA law limits PPOA’s liability to $500,000 in this case.
Gary Chestnut asked what the C&R Enforcement Policy is for Units 1 through 18 regarding RV, Boat and Trailer storage. Don Crocker said violators will be fined. Michael said this will be worked on a case by case basis, and that some members may have a “special situation.” Golf carts and utility trailers were excluded by Court motion in the previous lawsuit. Gary Chestnut said a utility trailer is defined as 12’, not 15’. No response was given as to the allowable length for trailers.
The meeting adjourned.

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"
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